# THE WINDSOCK - December 2024

#### **GREETINGS EVERYONE!**

I hope everyone had a great Christmas season and got everything they wanted, especially RC stuff! As usual, I keep ending our newsletters with an invitation to bring in something for our "Show and Tell" time at our meetings. With Christmas come and gone I would guess some of you should have some new aircraft or RC stuff that would be great to display for the rest of us.

We did not have a Club meeting for the month of December due to the Christmas holiday season.

#### **ACTIVITIES AT THE FIELD:**

Nothing new to report.

### **FINANCIALS:**

The December Treasurer's Report is attached. Other than a new membership and fuel sales it has been a quiet month.

#### **FUEL UPDATE:**

If you wish to purchase more fuel, just contact one of the Club officers and we can help you. Currently we have approximately 16 gallons of 15% left and 3 gallons of 10%. Like everything else our cost went up. Member price is now \$45 per gallon. That is still less than what Smith Bros. is selling it for, plus you don't have to drive down there to pick it up. We are selling the remaining 3 gallons of 10% for \$35. Please bring the correct change for your fuel as we do not keep change at the field.

Reminder: As most of you know any aircraft that uses Lipo type batteries, electric or gas, has a potential risk of starting a fire if involved in a serious enough crash that would damage the Lipo battery pack. Because we are in a high-risk fire zone and given the vegetation is extremely dry we insist any pilot that is involved in such a crash needs to take action <u>immediately</u> and get to the crash site as soon as possible to prevent or put out any flames. If it appears that you will not be able to extinguish the fire immediately, PLEASE DON'T HESSITATE and call the Fire Department and/or 911.

## **SHIRTS, AND SWEATSHIRTS:**

We have great-looking polo shirts in stock. We also have Tee shirts and sweatshirts and hats available at the field. They are all looking good! The cost is \$35 for Polos, \$20.00 for tee shirts and hats and \$40.00 for sweatshirts. See a club officer for yours.

The Board welcomes your ideas to make the club a better place for all members. We welcome your criticism as long as it's constructive criticism.

#### **MEETING UPDATE:**

Our <u>NEXT</u> regular Club and Board General Meeting will take place on <u>Wednesday</u>, January 22, 2025 at the <u>Mimi's Café, Santa Clarita</u>. A number of us will be there at 6:00 PM for dinner and if you would like, please join us. The regular meeting starts at 7:00 PM. There are always a lot of great discussions while we eat.

<u>SPECIAL NOTE:</u> I am always looking for anyone who wants to participate in a simple "show & tell" at our meetings. If you have a new "Flying" project or new piece of RC equipment that you would be willing to show, please let me know and bring it to our meeting. If you have any questions, you can always send me an email at <a href="mailto:stevek4him@gmail.com">stevek4him@gmail.com</a> or call my cell phone 661-755-9721.

On behalf of the CCW Board, stay safe! We hope to see you soon at the flying field. **Happy landings!** 

Steve Killian

President

BEGINNING BALANC CHECKING ADDITIONS	CE						\$11,626.56
	DATE			FOR	AMOUNT		
	12/162024			Membership	\$125.00		
	12/16/2024			Fuei	\$180.00		
TOTAL ADDITIONS					\$305.00		\$305.00
CHECKING BALANCE							\$11,931.56
EXPENSES	DATE	#/CARD	TO	FOR	AMOUNT		
	11/24/2024	Debit	Andy Gump	Porta Potty	\$64.26		
	12/2/2024	Debit	ATT	Internet	\$ <del>6</del> 3.75		
	12/4/2024	Debit	SCE	Electric	\$9.60		
	12/27/2024	Debit	Andy Gump	Porta Potty	\$64.26		
CHECKING BALANCE					\$201.87		\$11,729.69
SAVINGS							
	6 MONTH CD	•			\$21,084.13		
	INTEREST					\$61.99	
CLUB TOTAL							\$21,213.78 \$32,943.45